## Woodlawn School Creating Opportunity, Sharing Success

Drumoyne Gardens
West Monkseaton
Whitley Bay
NE25 9DL
0191 6432590
office@woodlawnschool.org.uk
www.woodlawn.org.uk
Facebook - Woodlawn School
Twitter@WoodlawnLive



Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> March 2021

Dear Parents/ Carers,

Following the recent announcement from the Prime Minister in the news we are pleased to be welcoming all pupils back to school from Monday 8<sup>th</sup> March.

We are planning a fun week for all pupils to support becoming reacquainted with friends, playing and engaging with school activities.

Class teachers will ring to discuss the transition back to school and talk with you about any issues or concerns to support your child back to school.

Currently we continue to reduce the movement around school and crossing of class bubbles by closing on Friday at 12:30pm each week. We previously had PPA teachers /Tutors supporting all classes across school to enable teachers to have their PPA (Planning, Preparation, Assessment time). Transport will pick up at 12:30pm on Fridays until the 28<sup>th</sup> May when this will be reviewed.

For your reassurance cleaning, hygiene and social distancing remain high on the agenda at school to support pupils and staff to feel safe at school.

If your child is in secondary or post 16 you will have received a letter to communicate our start of voluntary asymptomatic testing. This is voluntary and has no impact on the return back to school.

Lastly I would like to say a big thankyou to you all for your continued support through this period and am delighted we are able to return to some normality.

Yours Sincerely,

Mlsan

Gill Wilson Head teacher

'The school's work to promote pupils' personal development and welfare is outstanding' - Ofsted October 2018















